
 

Tonight; TBA 
 

 
FUTURE PROGRAMS:    
28 Jan; TBA 
February is Rotary’s Peacebuilding and 
Conflict Prevention Month 
4 Feb; Membership Night, PLEASE invite a person 
and let him/her see what we do. 
11 Feb; High Commissioner of Pakistan to the 
Commonwealth of Australia His Excellency Mr 
Zahid Hafeez Chaudhri. 
$35 per person, for members, family, friends and the 
night is open to community members. 
NUMBERS are needed. 
18 Feb; Sophie Roy 
25 Feb; TBA 
March is Rotary’s Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene Month 
4 Mar; TBA 11 Mar; TBA 18 Mar; TBA 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Meeting’s report; 14 January 2025 
 

PP Bernard Jones chaired the meeting, a minute silence for Shirley Coleman. Half yearly dues are now due. 
Tony Fondacaro gave the Club Service Report. 
Tim Trescowthick said that HC of Pakistan invitations have been sent to various groups, please spread the word. 

Louise Garrett will organise a hamper, money raised will go to End Polio, thank you Louise. 
The Milton Public School bubbler is used continuously. 

Craig Saunders; RSA course, anyone interested, PLEASE let Craig Saunders or Issa know. 
The course will be held at the DLC, 12 are needed to do the course, 4 March 2025, will ask Lions and Apex clubs to make 

up the required numbers. 
 Current RSA holders; Jason Russell, Louise Garett, Phil McDonald, Geoff Johns, phil Brown, Gareth Davies, any other 

members? 
Our club to cover half the cost ($170). 
Simon Brown suggested the club should pay the cost in full, as it will only be used by members for the club to raise money. 
To take the suggestion to the Board. 
Barefoot bowling night will be organised, to pay for own meal. 

Simon Brown thanked the Bunning BBQ Sat 11 Jan helpers; Simon Brown, Wayne Fry, Peter Culham, John Payne, Issa 
Shalhoub, Jason Russell, Clive Cross and a special thank you goes to Geoff Johns for helping and organising the BBQ. 
The BBQ raised $441 in cash and EFTPOS $291. The next Bunnings BBQ is on 9 Feb. 
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 January is Rotary’s Vocational Services Month  

Club’s Calendar 
HALF YEARLY DUES and NOW Due. 

9 Feb Sun Bunnings BBQ 
11 Feb Tues Pakistan High Commissioner’s visit 
23 Feb  Rotary’s Anniversary 

2 Mar Sun Cleanup Australia 
7-9 Mar Fri-Sun Milton Show 

8 Mar Sat Bunnings BBQ 
14, 15,16 

Mar Fri-Sun MHERV 
22 Mar Sat Fun Run 

May Tues Netherlands Ambassador’s visit 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Louise Garrett 0432 091 991 loumgarr@gmail.com  
by NOON ON MONDAY.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 
If a member doesn’t apologise and doesn’t turn up, the club gets charged by the caterer  

and in turn the member(s) will be sent an invoice. 
 

Birthdays; 22 Jan; Claire Davies.    Anniversaries; none. 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or does not wish to do it, 
PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 

 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:loumgarr@gmail.com


Secretary Issa Shalhoub; the club Board had a meeting last week, more info to follow. 
The HC of Pakistan’s visit is on our Facebook page as well as on the club website. The flyer also appeared on the DG 

Newsletter. 
Thank you, Tim Trescowthick and his committee for the work they are doing for a successful visit. 
Thank you to Simon Brown and Glenn Rowen for changing the street flagpoles banners. 
Membership Night 4 Feb 2025, please invite a guest. 
Please look out for Guest speakers and let Jo Jones know. 
Shirley Coleman OAM, PHF passed away, thank you John Hozack for sending a card and flowers on behalf of the club. 

Craig Cameron asked for helpers for the 2 March 2025 for Mollymook Beach Cleanup Australia Day with Treading Lightly, 
members were interested, and will have a BBQ after the event, using the Surf Club BBQ, please bring suncream, gloves, water 
and a hat. 

We will help Habitat for wildlife in tress planting. 
Julie Tyers will address the club via Zoom. 

Almoner Bill Harris; Ross Wade broke his ankle, Ed Zonneveldt is home from hospital day procedure and Rob Powell is fine. 

Yvonne Young; the two students who attended NYSF will address the club. 
Boxing program at the UHS, the PCYC for Ulladulla and a choir concert with local schools are all in progress. 

Raffle winner; John Hozack.  Luck door prize; Dale Wilford. 

  

 
Wayne Fry brought to our attention the Rotary Park BBQs (specially in the Rotunda that we installed) are not kept clean by the 
Council, also the Council has put a sign at our Rotunda, see below, more discussion to follow. 

  
 


